
April 11, 2012    
 

JM Hill PTO General Board Meeting 
 
 

Motion to approve minutes from last meeting       Kerrie Curtis 
            2nd           Ann Osbun 
 
       
        
Principals Report 
 
Mrs. Arnold Not in 
       
 
Teachers Report 
 
Miss Leonard and Mrs. Gregor Thank you to the PTO for the PSSA pencils and snacks.   

PSSA writing tests for 5th grade are April 16th – 19th 
PSSA 4th grade Science tests are April 23rd and 24th 
NWEA testing begins April 24th through May 14th.  This is for 
Reading and Math, grades K – 5 
Author assembly coming up on May 8th.  Order forms will go 
home early next week. Thank you to the PTO for funding this 
and for allowing the checks to go through the PTO since the 
publisher does not accept personal checks 
 

Nominations Committee Running for Offices: 
 

President-Carrie Panepinto  
      1st VP -  Sapphire Serrano  
      2nd VP – Karen Cruz and Wendy Sheeran  
      3rd VP – Kerrie Curtis 
      Treasurer – Cathy Gallagher 
      Technology Secretary – Nancy Robilotta 
      Recording Secretary – Leslie Arrington and Shari Rivera 
       
Recording Secretary 
Nancy Robilotta     Handed out minutes 
 
 
1st VP’s Report  
Sapphire Serrano Tricky Tray is Saturday. We have a lot of gift certificates and 

baskets. Thank you to the Tricky Tray Committee, still need 
volunteers for concessions, even ½ hour. Please spread the 
word to other parents.  Trying to get a few ESU students to stay 
with kids, will try to keep them out of the gym if we can 

 Family Fun day coming up on May 19th. It will be laid back, 
fun day with your family.  Will have a bounce house, races, 
face painting, etc. 

 Yard Sale – planning on having one early next school year. 
Will send home a notice by end of this school year 

  
  
         
 



2nd VP’s Report  
Wendy Sheeran Texas Roadhouse is tomorrow, will be raffle baskets also. 

Bring your flyer with you as we are not permitted to hand out at 
the event 

 Joe Corby ends tomorrow. Pick up is April 26th 
 Magazine Sale begins next week  
 
 
  
 
       
President’s Report Went to PTO Expo and got a lot of great ideas 
 We will try some new ones. Showed “Art to Remember” 
Carrie Panepinto Would also like to start using “Market Day” next year 
 School closing – We must go to the Board Meetings. Let them 

see you there, show your support for JM Hill 
 Pepsi Refresh – Need to form a committee for a new 

playground 
 
 
  

 
Treasurers Report 
Cathy Gallagher   Reviewed treasurer’s report.  
    
 

Motion to approve the report   Shari Rivera 
2nd Kerrie Curtis 
 

 New Business   None 
 
Old Business None 
 
Announcement of Executive Board for 2012-2014 by Nominations committee 
 
 
President  Carrie Panepinto 
1st VP  Sapphire Serrano 
2nd VP  Karen Cruz 
3rd VP  Kerrie Curtis 
Treasurer  Cathy Gallagher 
Technology Secretary  Nancy Robilotta 
Recording Secretary  Shari Rivera 
 
 

Miss Leonard spoke about attending Board Meetings.  We must go and let them see us.  It is so 
important.  Some important dates are: 

The next Budget meeting is scheduled for April 30th 

Vote on whether to close schools is on June 4th, 6:30 in the Administration Building 
           Monday, June 18th, meeting on final adoption of the budget 
 
But check the www.esasd.net website for all dates, in case of any changes 

 
Motion to adjourn:   Ann Osbun 

             2nd         Kerrie Curtis  


